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RELATING TO PROCUREMENT.

Chair McKelvey, Vice-Chair Choy, and committee members, thank you for the
opportunity to testis’ on HB 2767. This bill creates a temporary new Part for a procurement
process separate from HRS chapter 103D, the Hawaii Public Procurement Code (Code), limited
to construction.

- Any agency conducting construction procurements should follow one process, the Code.
There is no advantage with using the provision of this bill. This bill will create conflision,
resulting in mistakes to implement and use a new process. Allowing state agencies to adopt their
own rules will add to the chaos with inconsistent rules to implement this measure.

Public procurement’s primary objective is to provide a single source of guidance
everyone follows to compete for government contracts, to prevent favoritism, collusion or fraud
in awarding of contracts. There is nothing unique or special in the awarding of these funds that
cannot be accommodated in the Code.

The State Procurement Office opposes this bill.
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Dear Chair McKelvey, Vice Chair Choy and Members of the Committee:

The General Contractors Association (GCA) is an organization comprised of over six hundred
(600) general contractors, subcontractors, and construction related firms. The GCA was
established in 1932 and is celebrating its g0th anniversary this year; it remains the largest
construction association in the State of Hawaii. GCA is submitting comments and
recommendations regarding H.B. 1676, Relating to Procurement.

GCA applauds the legislature’s effort to address some of the problems that the procurement code
presents for construction projects on a trial basis for three years. The Procurement Code has
presented numerous problems since its inception in 1993. GCA supports efforts to streamline the
procurement process and make it more efficient and more cost effective to taxpayers.

However, GCA would recommend the following amendment, deletion in its entirety of
Section 103D-K, entitled Bids; listing of subcontractors because this provision, which
currently exists in Chapter 103D, HRS has caused the most problems with bid protests and
procurement delays over the years.

GCA believes the listing of subcontractors have resulted in the number one delay in projects due
to bid protests based on the subcontractor listing requirement.

H.B. 2767 proposes to temporarily modif~’ the Procurement Code for state construction projects
to address some of the delays in the award of public works projects by adding a new section to
Chapter 103D, Hawaii Revised Statutes. This measure would be applicable for three years and
allows corrections to the bids once submitted, sets conditions for low tie-bids, and also sets forth
conditions of releasing information before and after bid.

Thank you for the opportunity to testi~’ on this measure.


